Christopher Bown

3400 Montrose Blvd

Houston, TX 77006

Dear Christopher:

Monday evening, December 5th, when we arrived at the Community Center for our regular monthly meeting we found that 2 large bookcases had been shoved up against our exhibit pieces that hang on the wall near the window.  When we were there for the History Program there was a similar problem and you had said then that you were going to investigate to find out who had tampered with our exhibit.  I don’t know what you found out but I did get some important information last night, which I am now passing on to you.

A young lady named Lynn arrived at 7 p.m. for her meeting and let us in [another thing we need to talk about is how we are to get in if no one is there to open up the offices?]. As she was turning on lights we discovered this new situation and she helped me move to the bookcases off to the side wall. In talking, I found out that she is a member of the church that meets in the early Sunday morning hours—and the items were free and visible when she had been there the morning before.  That tells me that the “big cover up” occurred after that so anyone who used that specific meeting room after Lynn’s group is most probably the guilty party.  This should give you more to go on in your investigation. As a matter of fact, Lynn alluded to the church that meets after her group and I have to be honest and say this was exactly my reaction when this happened the first time.

The plain and simple fact is, this is ‘my’ community center as much as anyone else’s and no one has a right to censure what is put there with permission of the board. I find it hard to believe that anyone in the GLBT community would have problems with the nature of the items in that room but if they do then their job is to take those objections to you, not to potentially destroy historic items. We live with that attitude on way too many levels in our lives and shouldn’t have to in our own community center.  

Needless to say, we didn’t move the display case [which had been removed without our knowledge or your permission] back into that room, nor did we hang the other items [which had also been removed from the room without our knowledge or your permission] and at this point we are afraid to fill the other display case or change out the items in the original case there. Living in fear is not what we should be all about in ‘our’ community space.  That said,, at this time I will ask if it’s possible for you [or someone with a key] to be available sometime Saturday morning for us to come in and hang the items on the wall and start to work on the display case.  Not having a key we need someone there to let us in.  We would very much like to do this around 11 a.m. if it can be worked out. Please get back to me as soon as you can so we can make arrangements to do so.

I hope you can find out who is censuring the history of our community in a timely manner as I am not opposed to going to the center and hanging around on Sunday to see firsthand what is happening and when.  Please let me know what you find out.

Respectfully,

Judy Reeves

Chair
